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Happy Christmas
Our best wishes to you
this holiday season and
a big thank you as
always to all our Bulletin
deliverers and
subscription collectors.
I would also like to
welcome new members
who have joined the
Residents Association
this year – we

appreciate your support and this enables us to
serve our community. For example, the
Association has been able to assist a number of
local organisations/charities this year with
financial donations and we are committed to
doing this in future years.
Throughout 2016, your councillors have been
taking an active role in the local community as
well as dealing with Havering Council matters.
You will see from Councillor Clarence Barrett’s
article on the council budget, with government
funds rapidly diminishing, there are a number
of very difficult decisions to be made in the
future. We are therefore very lucky to have our
‘Residents Councillors’ who are free to work on
your behalf, and who are not tied to national
political party agendas. I would like to assure
you all, without any doubt, they will continue
to fight on your behalf next year and beyond.
Have a great Christmas and a Happy New Year.

Chris Wilkins, Chairman

Fair Funding for Council
Budgets?
The financial challenges faced by the Council is not just about making difficult
decisions with reduced resources, but doing so when the funding formula is so
inherently unfair. Take for example a house in Westminster worth £2.7m, the
household would pay £755 per year in Council Tax and would receive government
funding of £248 per head of population. Contrast that with a house in Havering worth
£270,000, which would pay £1,062 in Council Tax but receive only £85 per head in
government funding! In addition, by 2019 Havering will see its government grant
reduce by 96% compared with a 59% cut in Westminster. Challenging this warped
way of funding is an ongoing battle, but our focus is always to place the interests of
our residents’ first and foremost and to provide the best services we can within the
resources available. More budget updates from me over the coming months.

Cllr CLARENCE BARRETT

Parking Update
Further to our articles in the Bulletin on the introduction of additional parking measures in
Upminster Ward, i.e. south of Upminster station, and following the 'informal consultations'
during the summer, which had a huge response, the Highways Advisory Committee in
November agreed to conduct the formal consultation exercise on the proposals. These include
extending parking controls to the remaining tree roads and South View Drive which are
currently not controlled. The exception to this is Cedar Ave, which is the subject of
consideration for a Public Space Protection Order given Branfil School is located there. In
Stewart Ave the Council are proposing introducing double yellow lines on the south side of the
road with the single yellow line remaining on the north side. In the roads north of St. Mary's
Lane and south of Upminster Station, i.e. Highview Gardens to part of Howard Road which
includes Champion Road, Cranborne Gardens, Gaynes Road, Branfill Road, St. Lawrence Road,
Garbutt Road and Aylett Road, the majority of residents were in favour of the introduction of
Residents/visitors parking permits. All residents in these roads will receive a letter from the
council soon and given the Christmas break the consultation period will be four weeks instead
of three, and this will constitute the formal consultation on the proposals. It is important that
you respond to give the council your views. We will keep you advised as usual on this.

Cllrs LINDA HAWTHORN, RON OWER, LINDA VAN DEN HENDE
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Speeding
Update

The police
have
conducted
another
speed check
in Corbets
Tey Road
where 176
cars were
checked. 16
cars were
stopped and

warned for excessive speed. Again
it is disappointing to note that
many were local drivers who are
often the ones complaining about
speeding on Upminster Roads.
Several complaints about speed in
Deyncourt Gardens have been
received and this road has been
added to the police's list for areas
to be checked. Checks will
continue as police resources
permit.

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

Abigail’s Column
Keep Christmas Local
Christmas shopping can get busy
especially a few days before

Christmas
so why not
shop
around
Upminster
instead of
going up to
Romford or
Lakeside.
Locally can
be a great

place to shop and this year has
seen new shops open. We have
Roomes selling Christmas
decorations, clothes and things
for home that can all make great
little Christmas presents, you can
also go and visit Santa’s grotto
there as well. If you are lucky you
might catch him having his lunch.
We have plenty of restaurants,
bars and cafes to celebrate before
or to have Christmas dinner with
your family. Supermarkets can
also get very busy around
Christmas time with people trying
to find the perfect Christmas
dinner, so why not get your
ingredients from local
supermarkets or try the butchers
Johnson & Son or Miles in Avon
Road. There are also many
smaller shops around locally that
can make your Christmas feel
special like Fleur Gifts shop that
can have a perfect Christmas
present for someone you care for.

All of these shops and more like
card shops and clothes shops
(Pink Lily and Apache) can make
your Christmas feel special and
relaxed as you skip all of the bad
traffic (and petrol prices) leading
to bigger shops.

Christingle
Service
Join us at our Christingle Service
at St Laurence Church, Upminster
to celebrate hope and make
children’s voices heard. The
service is on Sunday 4th
December at 3pm. For more
information, call the Parish Office
on 01708 220696.

Solar Park
Further to the urgent news in last
month’s Bulletin where it was
pointed out that
Havering Council had started
consultation on building two Solar
Parks, one locally beside the
Gerpins Lane Tip. They wrote to
everyone locally with a map and
further details. If you did not
receive one of these letters, please
contact us at

bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk or
Telephone 07721 780 372.
We will keep you advised on this.
.

Vintage Buses
Pleased to inform you that Ensign
Buses are running a number of
Vintage Buses through Upminster
on Saturday 3rd December.

Christmas
Message
Many of my friends are surprised
when I say “I actually don’t like
Christmas”, I never have even as
a little girl.
As I got older just trying to figure
out what I should buy for friends
and family caused me huge stress.
Now as a priest I look around and
realise it’s not only me, many of
us, if honest struggle! And I’m in
awe of those who write cards,
decorate the house and purchase
perfect gifts for everyone.
I wonder how often we remember
in all this excitement, the real
reason we are celebrating
Christmas? Christmas is about
the baby Jesus born to a young
girl. The perfect gift, and that

Tel: 01708 229857 Mobile: 07415 096551 / 07860 801377

continued on page 3

PERSONALISED CHRISTMAS CARDS
(FREE MATCHING GIFT BAG WITH ALL CARDS)

ALL TYPES OF PRINTING:
PLANS, LEAFLETS, COPYING PHOTOS ONTO CANVAS
INK CARTRIDGE REFILLS AND PERSONALISED CARDS

93 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2AH
Tel: 01708 220185

www.print-trek.co.uk www.inkstopsales.co.uk
O P E N : M O N D A Y - S A T U R D A Y 9 . 0 0 A M - 5 . 0 0 P M

INK STOP
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what excites me, the celebration,
of this sacred holiday.
So with all the hustle and bustle
of the season, why not stop for a
while and remember why we
celebrate and if you want space to
breath, join us.
May I take this opportunity on
behalf of Churches together to
wish you a blessed peaceful
Christmas.
Happy Christmas
Marion Williams
Parish Priest, All Saints Cranham

December
Ward Meeting
I am pleased to announce that
Steve Moore, the Interim Director
of Neighbourhoods, will be
attending the Upminster ward
meeting on 7th December at
7.30pm at St Joseph’s School Hall,
St Mary’s Lane, Upminster. He
has been asked in particular to
cover issues of parks and open
spaces, but issues covering refuse,
streetcare, parking etc. will also
be covered. We will also have our
traditional Christmas mince pies
and drinks. All are welcome.

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

Stewart Avenue
Allotments
Stewart Avenue Allotments
Christmas Gate Sale in the Big
Green Shed on the 17th
December 2016 11am – 2pm or
until sold out!
A good selection of Christmas gift
idea, Boxing Day chutneys, Mince
Pies and Christmas Fayre. Free
Mince Pie and Mulled Wine with
every purchase. We will be
serving our usual Bacon Rolls and
hot drinks on the Patio.
Stewart Avenue Allotments are
situated almost in the centre of
Upminster, just to the south of the
park and are part of the
Hornchurch & District Allotments
& Gardening Society
We currently have a few plots
available to hire – contact us now
to have the pick of the plots!
Contact John Masters on 01708
229769 or email
johnlmasters@yahoo.co.uk

Santa Sleigh
Route
Havering East Rotary Club, with

the help of Upminster 41 Club,
will once again be bringing joy
too young and old in Upminster
and Cranham. Monies raised
during this period will be donated
to local charities such as First
Step, St Francis Hospice,
Dycourts School and Riding for
Disabled.
*Sun 11th Dec: Elm Ave, Beech,
Oak, Maple, Southview area*
Mon 12th Dec: Little Gaynes,
Grove, Parklands, Huntsman area
Wed 14th Dec: Moor Lane,
Queens, Cranham Gdns,
Roseberry Gdns area
Thurs 15th Dec: Deyncourt,
Courtenay, Grosvenor,
Marlborough area
Fri 16th Dec: Springfield Gdns,
Argyle, Ashleigh, Roxburgh area
*Sun 18th Dec: Moor Ln, Heron
Way, Swan, Limerick Gns area*
Mon 19th Dec: Bridge Av,
Highview, Cranborne,
Waldegrave Gdns, Engayne
Wed 21st Dec: Chester,
Peterborough, Winchester,
Ashvale, Rectory area
Fri 23rd Dec: Park Drive,
Cranston Park, Melstock
Coniston area
*Sat 24th Dec: Severn Drive,
Fleet, Isis, Stour, Humber area*

*Float starts 4.00 pm on
Sundays/Xmas Eve, otherwise
6.15pm
https://www.facebook.com/Have
ring-East-Rotary-Club-
156893341092632/

Chestnut Trees
A few
readers have
drawn to my
attention
that several
Horse
Chestnut
trees appear
to be
diseased,
because
their leaves

are turning brown earlier than
should be - this is caused by leaf
minor - a grub which buries into
the leaves, then lives at the base
of the tree throughout winter and
re-infects it the following spring.
Although this does not kill the
tree itself, it does weaken the tree,
thus making it prone to other
diseases - the best action to take
is to remove all the leaves as they
fall, so the tree is then not re-
infected

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN

SPECIALISTS IN CONVERTING YOUR LOFT/ATTIC INTO
A BEDROOM WITH A POSSIBLE EN-SUITE

• FULLY INSURED
• MOST CONVERSIONS FINISHED WITHIN 6 WEEKS

• PLANS DRAWN AND SUBMITTED
• EST 1977

• LOCAL FAMILY RUN BUSINESS
• PREVIOUS CONVERSIONS CAN BE VIEWED

CALL GARY OR CHRIS JAMES TO DISCUSS YOUR REQUIREMENTS
GARY: 0777 311 8268 DAY. 01708 250772 EVENING
CHRIS: 0795 002 5841 DAY. 01708 250747 EVENING

E-MAIL: GARYCHRISJAMES@FOCALPOINTLOFTS.CO.UK
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PLASTER ING

CONTACT: CLAY DAWKINS

TEL: 07961 379277 / 01708 470841

EMAIL: CLAY.DAWKINS@LIVE.CO.UK

• Professional • High Quality

• Reskim over Artex • New ceilings

• Clean and Reliable

• Cove & Cornice • Painting

• Cheapest Rates

• OAP Discounts

• Free Estimates

• 27 Years Experience

• Hornchurch and Surrounding Areas

M B r a y
painting and decorating
all aspects of decorating covered

small jobs to complete re-decorations
over 20 years experience

polite service - clean and tidy work with a high quality finish
local references available

Tel: 01708 223608 / 07983 486655
e-mail: mathew.bray@sky.com



‘Design a
Christmas Card’
Competition at
Corbets Tey
School

Pinney Talfourd teamed up with
local special needs school Corbets
Tey School for their ‘Design a
Christmas Card 2016’
Competition this month.
Brandon Riches, aged 13 won first
prize with a cute design of
Rudolph complete with baubles

for earrings. It will now be used
for Pinney Talfourd’s Christmas
card and Brandon will receive a
toy of his choice at a special
school assembly.
The Bulletin were also delighted
to offer a prize to the runner up
Zack Cassidy, aged 10 for his
cheerful snowman.

Client Services
Partner,
Catherine Polli,
said “Thank you
to everyone at the
school for your
time and effort.
The children’s
designs are
always brilliant
and this year did
not disappoint.
We are also
delighted that
The Bulletin has
donated a prize

again this year as there are always
so many great entries it is hard to
choose just one winner.”
Pinney Talfourd will also give a
donation to the school for their
help in organising this annual
event.

c2c Update
Following
numerous
concerns
raised by
rail users,
24 new
carriages
will be
delivered
to c2c’s
East Ham
Depot

where they will be tested before
being pressed into service. Longer
trains between Thurrock and
London will be introduced, with
at least three trains doubled in
length to eight carriages at peak
times. The 24 British-built
carriages, which have been
constructed by Bombardier at
their factory in Derby, were
ordered by c2c in April. More
seating capacity will be
introduced before Christmas,
with the final phase of
improvements set to coincide
with a new peak-time timetable
as from Monday 9th January
2017.

Cllr CLARENCE BARRETT

Wingletye
Bridge
Regular reports of collisions
between vehicles on this narrow
bridge keep coming in and we are
still trying to find a suitable
solution, so far the railway
company will not extend the
bridge nor remove the narrow,
and I think dangerous, footpath.
We have had proposals for one-
way traffic controlled by lights
and speed humps to slow traffic
none of which seemed to please
everyone. Let us have your views
so we can seek another solution.

Laurance Garrard

Thames Chase
The forest in autumn is full of
colour and fruits – a beautiful
time of year before the winter
frosts change the trees into bare
skeletons. During half term
Pumpkins donated by Waitrose
were carved by children into scary
faces to light the spooky walks
through the Forest.
Events at the Forest Centre during

JOINERY
EST 20 YEARS

HARDWOOD SPECIALISTS
• Supply only or supply and install
• High quality windows, doors
and conservatories

• Leaded lights and coloured glass
• Unique old-fashioned front doors
FREE FRIENDLYADVICE • FREE ESTIMATES

01708 757675
5

continued on page 7
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Tudor
Construction Company

serving upminster since 1955

extensions, conversions, landscaping,
maintenance free upvc barge boards,

fascias, soffits, guttering, windows and doors
phone 01708 222330/223241

where quality and service come first

LOVE CLEANING
Need a cleaner for your home?

No contracts . Pay by the hour
Friendly, honest cleaners

Check us out at: LOVELAUNDRY.CO.UK
and let us make your life easier!

Also provide an Ironing,
Laundry and Dry Cleaning service
with Free Collection and Delivery

Call us on 01708 445921
Or go to LOVELAUNDRY.CO.UK

Church View Dental Clinic
We provide NHS & Private care

Dental Implants, Invisalign, Six Month Smile, Dermal Fillers,
Flexible Dentures, Whitening, Crowns & Bridges

Call now to speak to one of our friendly staff to
book an appointment on tel: 01708 220563

Or you can visit us at www.cvdent.co.uk
34a Station Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2TR
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December include:
Friday 9th December –
discovering Thames Chase coffee
morning from 10.30am. Enjoy
sharing your memories of the
countryside as we explore the
development of the Forest.
Sunday 11th December – a
celebration of winter and
Christmas traditions whilst
walking through the Forest and
then enjoy refreshments in the
cafe whilst listening to the North
Ockendon Hand bell Ringers
from 2pm. The afternoon will end
with Carols with Upminster and
Cranham Churches Together at
3.00pm.
Friday 16th December – cream
tea with Christmas music 2.30-
4.30pm (Booking essential)
Sunday 18th December –
Christmas market with craft and
produce stalls and music. 10am-
3pm.
More information on the website
www.thameschase.org.uk

U.C.R.A Coach
Outings
The members of the Upminster
and Cranham residents
Association Social Committee
(coach outings) would like to wish
all their patrons a very happy

Christmas & peaceful New Year.
We are very grateful for your
ongoing support and hope to run
a full programme of coach trips in
2016 which will be featured in the
Bulletin next year.

Christmas Tree
Festival
Upminster Methodist Church will
be holding its annual Christmas
Tree Festival between the 3rd and
11th of December. In its sixth year
the theme this year is “Let’s
Celebrate” and we have invited
local schools and organisations
from the church and community
to decorate trees for this event
using this idea.
The opening times are Saturdays
10-5pm, Sundays 2-5pm and
Weekdays 2-6pm.
The Festival opens on Saturday
3rd December at 10am and there
will be refreshments available all
day. In the church halls there will
be a Christmas Market with craft
and charity stalls selling cards,
gifts, cakes and other festive
goods. Entrance is free: donations
to our chosen charities.
For more details, please contact

the Church Office 01708 222278 or
email
upmethodistchurch@btinternet.com

Cranham
Community
Centre
The community centre has lots of
activities for all ages - Dancing,
keep fit, table tennis, Pilates,
Yoga, darts, games afternoon, art
classes, indoor bowls, dog
training and lots more. Rooms are
also available for hire for
meetings, parties, quizzes etc. If
you want to start your own group
give us a call.
Come along make new friends
and see all that is on offer. Please
contact us on 01708 220941.

Shirley Ward
Tours
Jan 2017, Thu 12: English
National Ballet, London
Coliseum: Giselle. Matinee; Best
Dress Circle Seats £58. Coach
departs 10.30 for free time in
London Pre Ballet.
May 2017, Thu 4th: New Comedy
Musical “The Girls”, by Gary
Barlow + Tim Firth. Based on

Calendar Girls Story: Front
D/Circle Seats: Coach Departs
10.30 am. for free time in London
Pre Matinee Show, Inc. Coach £65
May 2017, Wed 24th: Stepping
Out; Comedy. Group of
housewives attend tap dancing
class to escape life’s problems!
Front Stall Seats; by Coach,
departs 10.30am. for free time
London Pre Matinee Show.
Vaudeville Theatre, Strand. £60.
Enquiries to Shirley Ward 01708
227884 or stamped addressed
envelope to Mrs Ward, 15
Worcester Ave, Cranham, Essex
RM14 3LB or Email
shirley@shirleytours.co.uk; Web
Site: www.shirleytours.co.uk

Gaynes School
Prize-giving
As Deputy Mayor I presented the
prizes at Gaynes School for last
year’s Year 11 students. It was
pleasing to see so many students
receiving awards for achievement,
progress and effort. 99% of all
leavers had either gone on to
further education,
apprenticeships or employment,
which is a very credible result. It
was also good to be entertained
by some accomplished musicians.
Well done to the Head teacher,
the Governors and all staff.

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

L.J NICHOLLS

Interior & Exterior
Painting and decorating

TEL: Upminster 07958 492177
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Temporary Ice
Rink Approved
As part of the festive season, a
temporary ice rink has been
approved for Romford market for
everyone to enjoy. Get your skates
on before 15th January whatever
your skill level and get involved in
the seasonal fun!

Cllr ALEX DONALD

Christmas at the
Queen’s Theatre
Pinney Talfourd has once again
teamed up with Queens Theatre
Hornchurch to host ‘Christmas at
the Queens’ on Tuesday 6
December (11am – 1pm).
We are delighted that the Dawn
Chorus have once again agreed to
join us in singing a range of
upbeat Christmas songs including
“Let it Snow” and “Jingle Bells”.
There will be a raffle in aid of the
Queens Theatre charitable trust
and Pinney Talfourd’s own charity
of the year, Motor Neurone
Disease Association (South Essex
branch).
Finally, after all the excitement

you are welcome to stay for a
coffee and cakes courtesy of
Pinney Talfourd.
This event has attracted a full
house every year so call the
Queens Theatre Box Office on
01708 443333 to reserve your
space early or visit
www.pinneytalfourd.co.uk for
more details. P.S. Christmas
jumpers and Santa hats are
welcome.

This is Havering
The Council
has produced
fantastic
statistics on
the "demo-
graphic and
socio-
economic
profile of
Havering" i.e.
giving
population

profile, household profile and
economic profile. I have left a
copy of this at Upminster Library
for your perusal. It is well worth a
read.
If you cannot get to the library,
please contact me on 07721 780
372 and I will get a copy to you.

Cllr RON OWER

Dog Fouling
Penalties
Dog fouling continues to be a
problem that not only leaves a nasty
mess but can be a danger to health.
While most dog owners are very
responsible and do pick up after
their pets, there are some who
choose to ignore the rules –

including those who do use a bag,
but then throw it into a bush to hang
like a Christmas tree decoration! If
dog owners are caught ‘in the act’,
so to speak, they will be issued with
an £80 penalty charge notice.
Residents can now report offences
by visiting the dedicated page at
havering.org.uk or by calling 01708
432563 (office hours). Please try to

continued on page 11

"Providing clients with financial peace of mind"
Retirement Planning
Investment Planning

Inheritance Tax Planning
Mortgages & Life Insurance

Long Term Care Fees Planning
Your home may be repossessed if you do not keep up repayments on your mortgage

4th Floor, 8- 10 Eastern Road, Romford, RM1 3PJ
Tel: 01708 20 88 85. Mob: 07584 551 659

Email: david.bean@sjpp.co.uk
Website: www.davidbeanwealth.co.uk
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provide as much information about
the offence as possible, specifically
the dates and times it is committed.

Cllr CLARENCE BARRETT

Macmillan
Coffee Morning
T. Cribb & Sons had a very
successful coffee morning in aid
of Macmillan. In fact, it was an
ALL DAY event as people were
arriving constantly from 9.30am -
4.00pm!! We were overwhelmed
by the offers of cakes and cookies
and even raffle prizes that we
received in the days running up to
the event. The people of Cranham
were so generous and we even
had one lady come back to help
me wash up and tidy the office
which was most appreciated! – A
staggering £343.10 was raised and
is being banked by my 88-year-
old mother! We deal with many
families in our work who without
the help from Macmillan would
probably not get through such a
distressing time. It is, therefore, a
charity close to our hearts! If you
need any more information,
please do not hesitate to contact
me.
Jan Nash - T. Cribb & Sons -
01708 259097

Pink Lily
Just to let you know Pink Lily in
Corbets Tey Road, Upminster
raised £1,273.95 for Macmillan
Cancer Support on our cake and
coffee fundraiser, we beat last
year's total. Thanks to the many
Bakers who donated and those
that purchased our lovely cakes.

Faye

Peter Pan
Occasional Dance Theatre School
have been running theatre classes
including dance, drama, singing
and Lamda for the past 6 years in
Upminster. Our next theatre
production is Peter Pan; we are
looking for talented new members
age 5-18yrs who love going on
stage to become part of our
exciting adventure around
Neverland!! Occasional Dance also
run a variety of Adults classes
including Tap, Zumba, Fitsteps
and Clubbercise, why not come
along some time and join the fun!
For more information, contact
Tina at
info@occasionaldance.co.uk or
07985 555966 Or check out
www.occasionaldance.co.uk
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Upminster Osteopath & Sports Injury Clinic

HELPING YOU WITH:
• BACK, NECK & SHOULDER/ARM PAIN
• HIP, KNEE & ANKLE/FOOT PAIN
• ‘TRAPPED’ NERVES
• POST SURGICAL REHABILITATION
• SPORTS INJURIES (INCLUDING KINESIO-TAPING)
• ARTHRITIS
NO CONTRACTS/OBLIGATION
NO GP REFERRAL NECESSARY
PRIVATE REFERRAL FOR MRI, ULTRASOUND WHERE
APPROPRIATE RECOGNISED BY ALL MAJOR INSURERS
(BUPA, AXA-PPP, etc.)

41 FLEET AVENUE
UPMINSTER

RM14 1PZ

Tel: 01708 222932

www.upminsterosteo.com

email: upminsterosteopath@gmail.com
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Hornchurch F.C.
Please note the following home
fixtures this month:
Saturday 10th Ware Kick Off 3pm
Tuesday 13th 7.45pm Witham
Town.
Boxing Day 26th Aveley Kick Off
at 3pm and on Saturday 7th
January. Waltham Abbey Kick Off
at 3 pm. Please keep in touch with
their web site
www.afchornchurch.com.
Go and support your local team.

Thurrock Male
Voice Choir
The Thurrock Male Voice Choir
will be holding a concert on
Saturday 3rd December at the
Upminster Methodist Church,
commencing at 7.30pm. as part of
the Christmas Tree Festival.
Tickets, at £10 each, can be
obtained from Ray Hare. Tel.
01708 223218.

Trinity Church
Events
Christmas Market at Trinity
Church, Station Road, Upminster,

on Saturday, 3rd December from
10.00 to 2.00. All the usual stalls,
including beautiful hand-made
gifts. Morning Coffee served from
10 - 12 and ploughman's lunches
from 12 - 2. Admission is free, and
all proceeds to be divided
between the church and Little
Haven's Hospice.
Kingsley Choral Group's
Christmas concert at Trinity
Church, Station Road, Upminster,
on Friday 16th December at 7.30
p.m. Enjoy both new and
traditional Christmas music from
the choir as well as audience
carols. Tickets are only £7-50, at
the door or ring 01708 222189.
Tickets include seasonal
refreshments, and there will be a
raffle. All proceeds divided
between the church and Little
Havens Hospice.

Wesley Players
It's Panto time once again! Join us
for a fantastically funny,
wonderfully wicked and
ridiculously romantic pantomime
for the whole family! Snow White
and the Seven Dwarfs.
Prices: £7 for Adults, £5.50 for
Concessions and £3.50 for
Children (under 16). As usual,

continued on page 15

The Foot Surgery
Established 2002

11A Billet Lane, Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 1TS
For appointments tel 01708 621194

Ms Meena Matharu
SRCh MChS BSc FCPodS State Registered Chiropodist/

Podiatrist& Specialist in Foot Surgery

Ms Matharu has 18 years clinical experience in Private Practice
Previously consulted for Harrods and Harley Street

In 2002 attained Fellowship in Foot Surgery

Treatments available
Nail surgery, electro-surgery and cryotherapy

Cortisone injections for pain management
Sports medicine: bespoke prescription orthotics

Comprehensive foot care for Diabetic and Arthritic patients
Routine foot care i.e. nail cutting, corn and callous treatment

Verrucae treatment

Family run business- est 1978
Fully licensed & Air Conditioned

Opening Hours
7 days a week, incl Bank Holidays

Sunday- Thurs: 12 noon to 2.30pm & 5.30- 11.30pm
Friday & Saturday: 12 noon- 2.30pm & 5.30- midnight

174 St Mary's Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BT
Tel: (01708) 220038 or 222606

Essex Carpet & Furniture Cleaning
Established 1992

• Friendly Professional Service
• Very competitive rates

• End of tenancy, domestic and commercial work undertaken
• Range of treatments available

Tel: 01277 811792 Mobile: 07572 339423
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ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Delivered to over 19,000 homes
Contact RON OWER, Editor
Telephone: 07721 780372

E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Upminster Plastering &
Building Services

01708 221297 or 07765 013623
Kitchen & Bathroom Refurbishment

Exterior/Interior Paintwork
Extensions & Alterations
Plastering & Rendering
Guttering & Fascias

Pebbledashing

LOCAL TRADESMAN WITH OVER
40 YEARS EXPERIENCE (references given)

01708 221297 or 07765 013623
E-mail: upminsterplastering@gmail.com

Can’s Restaurant & Meze Bar
Finest Turkish Cuisine

Our chefs have years of experience and take pride in providing
the best variety of tastes. Can is the anatolian term for an open
charcoal fire used for cooking when family and friends gather to
eat, drink and socialise. Can uses the freshest ingredients and
chargrills them to perfection to make the finest kebabs in Essex.
We also have a special lunch offer from Monday to Friday from 12
till 4. Two courses for £6.99- walk-in and booking welcome.

Open 7 Days a week, 12 to 11pm
Full delicious menu - Lunch time specials

A warm welcome awaits you

127 Avon Road, Cranham, Upminster
Tel: 01708 224 997 www.canmeze.com
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BOILER REPAIRS & REPLACEMENTS 
PLUMBING  SERVICING  RADIATORS 

GAS SAFE Reg No. 47924 / 576292
14 Birch Crescent, Ardleigh Green, Hornchurch

 
01708 477146
07761 049852
07973 220270

BOILER CHANGE
Raymond Coomer 

Sarah Cordell

** Air Con Regas Only £49.95**

Senior Citizens are admitted free
to the Thursday & Friday evening
shows.
Tickets will be available on the
door or may be booked in
advance via the Box Office (text or
phone) 07708 214742 or email
tickets@wesley-players.co.uk.
Performances: Thursday 26th
and Friday, 27th January at 8pm
and Saturday, 28th January
1.30pm, 4pm and 8pm 2017
Location: Wesley Hall, Upminster
Methodist Church, 10, Hall Lane,
Upminster RM14 1AE.

Windmill Quiz
Night
Can I please inform readers that
the annual Quiz Night, in aid of
our Windmill will take place on
Saturday 18th Feb, at the main
hall, St Laurence Church, 7.00pm
for 7.30pm. Cost is £6, bring your
own food and drink - Stephen
and Gillian Roome will be our
quiz masters as before. This is
always a popular event, so please
phone or e-mail me (see p22 for
contact details) to reserve your
space.

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN

First Step
Concert
First Step are holding their
Christmas Concert on Friday 16th
December from 10 to 12.30. This
is with the Limelight Theatre
Company, Havering. Pop in for
refreshments and cakes. Their
vision is to provide the best
possible environment to support
each family and to enable their
very young children with special
needs and/or disabilities to
maximise their individual
potential. First Step, Tangmere
Crescent, Hornchurch, Essex
RM12 5PP.

Hornchurch
Cycle Club
Now with over 100 members
covering all abilities and ages, we
meet on Saturday and Sunday
mornings in the Queen’s Theatre
Car Park for a variety of rides from
beginners to experienced.
Recently, Laurance Garrard our

If you want to learn a language, this is definitely the way. You can learn: French,
German, Italian, Russian, Spanish or English as a second language with our
innovative teaching method based on communicative approach.
For more information please contact us at:

telephone number: 07801 927564
email: yulia.gudkova@yahoo.co.uk website: www.speaktheworld.weebly.com

address: 4 Bridge Avenue – Upminster – RM142LX
continued on page 17

We emphasise the need to preserve your natural teeth by the
prevention of tooth decay and gum disease

New NHS and Private Patients Welcome
Dental Implants now available
Modern Friendly Environment
Emergency Treatment
Cosmetic Dentistry
Flexible Dentures
Zoom Laser Whitening
Hygienist Available
Air Polish
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We specialise in private swims and swimming
lessons for babies and toddlers

Our pool is heated to at least a toasty 32oC
so is suitable for babies from birth and children with

special and additional needs

Please phone us for more information on
07961 750173

161a Hacton Lane, Upminster, RM14 2YE

Please like us on

Finest Indian Cuisine
Recently Refurbished

Open 7 days a week 6pm - Midnight
Including Bank Holidays

and 12 noon - 2.30pm for lunch
Take away menu available

Free Home Delivery
32 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, RM14 2AD
Tel: 01708 222263 / 228516 / 07903 800003

Fete Lounge
Fete Lounge is open six days a week for

High Tea with a twist

Our 6 level High Tea service is served with
a choice of blended teas, then a choice of

Champagne or Cocktails.

Special Occasions catered for

Or why not pop in we have a wide range of teas, coffees,
alcoholic and non alcoholic drinks in

pleasant surroundings

Telephone: 01708 225959
6 Station Road Upminster



17

Emerson
Park Team
member
rode over
100 miles
in the
L’Etape
one-day
race, and
other
members
rode to
Paris last

year and the Alps this year showing
that cycling not only helps with
fitness but also a great social
atmosphere.

LOCAL FUTURE EVENTS
DECEMBER
7 Wednesday – Harold Wood Evening W.I.

are holding their Christmas Social, tickets
will apply and need to be purchased
before the event, for further details please
call Joanne on 0787 5670419. Meetings
are held at the War Memorial Hall in
Gubbins Lane 7.30 for 7.45 pm start.

9 Friday – RSPB Havering Local Group
will hold their Christmas Social in
Hornchurch Library at 7.30 pm for 7.45 pm
start. A time for exchanging Christmas
cards, chatting, a quiz, a raffle and of
course the buffet supplied by all of our
members. It’s a fun evening and
entrance is FREE. All meetings take
place upstairs in the Meeting Room at
Hornchurch Library, Hornchurch.

10 Saturday – RSPB Havering Local Group
are holding a Christmas Ramble at
Rainham Marsh Reserve.
Come and join us for a gentle stroll

around our local RSPB reserve to enjoy
the views, fresh air and see some birds at
the same time. Our local reserve with its
modern visitor centre which has a café,
gift shop and toilets. We meet in the
reserve car-park, off New Tankhill Road,
Purfleet at 10.00 am. For more
information call Mike Hughes on 01708
250585 or
email: mich@el-hughes.wanadoo.co.uk.

12 Monday – Romford & District Historical
Society meet at myplace, 343 Dagnam
Park Drive, Harold Hill, Romford, RM3
9EN. Acess from 7.30 pm Meeting 8 pm
to 9.30 pm, are holding their Christmas
Social.

12 Monday – Havering Essex Wildlife Trust
have an illustrated talk on Birds and
Wildlife in Trinidad and Tobago by
Tony Loveless. Meetings are held in
Hornchurch Library 1st floor meeting
room, at 7.45 pm. Requested donation
£2.50 including Light refreshments. For
more information from Joy Emerson on
01708 440297.

13 Tuesday NADFAS Havering welcomes
back Dr David Bostwick with a Christmas
talk ‘Deck the Hall – Yuletide Customs
and Traditions’. Coffee from 10.00 am.
Lecture at 10.45 am. Visitors welcome at
£8. Meetings held at The New Windmill
Hall, St. Mary’s Lane, Upminster, RM14
2QH. Further details of forthcoming
lectures, speakers and visits can be found
at www.haveringdfas.org.uk

13 Tuesday Upminster Horticultural
Society – Soft Fruit a talk by Mike Abel.
His talk will cover propagation and
planting, pruning and training, disease
control, etc.The talk will take place in the
New Windmill Hall, St Mary’s Lane,
Upminster from 7.45 pm to 9.45 pm.
Doors open at 7.15 pm. Entrance is Free
to members, non-members are very
welcome for a fee of £2.00. For further
information on Upminster Horticultural
Society see our website
www.upminsterhorticulturalsociety.co.uk
or
info@upminsterhorticulturalsociety.co.uk

14 Wednesday – Music Evenings at
Hornchurch Library - A Programme of
Seasonal Music & Readings. As always,
this evening's yuletide programme
contains a diverse mix of seasonal items
from this and other countries, a variety of

music associated with Christmas, as well
as readings of poetry and prose inspired
by the festive season. All the team will
join proceedings with their own personal
contributions to the evening and there
will be an extended interval, during
which hot punch with mince pies will be
consumed. The evening will be held in
the 1st Floor Meeting Room, Hornchurch
Library at 7.30pm finishing around
9.30pm. Admission is free of charge but a
nominal contribution will cover the
interval refreshments. For more details
call Stephen on 01708 470670 or email
sraindle@aol.com
The spring 2017 programme will
commence on Wednesday 18th January.

15 Thursday – Upminster Wine & Social
Club. We are a fun group with an interest
in wine appreciation and enjoying many
social events. We hold meetings every
third Thursday of the month with a
variety of speakers and a wine tasting.
Meetings are held in the Cranham Social
Hall, Front Lane, Cranham; start 8 pm.
For more information contact Maureen
Jasper on 01708 223956, or simply come
along on the night.

16 Friday – Havering Antique and
Collectors Club meet at the
Neighbourhood Centre, Gubbins Lane,
Harold Wood, 7.30 pm for 8 pm start are
holding their Christmas Party.
(Members and their Guests Only). For
further details please call our Chairman
Mrs Jan Halsey on 01708 373574.

17 Saturday – Havering Singers Event
holding a Christmas Concert joined by
the Choir of Suttons Primary School. A

continued on page 19

Free design & planning service
From replacing doors and worktops to full refurbishment

New worktops supplied and fi!ed
Other carpentry services

Internal & external doors supplied & fi!ed
Garage side doors / windows and frames replaced

Wood flooring fi!ed

Also available: minor building work, carpentry, electrics,
plumbing, plastering and tiling

FITTING ONLY SERVICE ALSO AVAILABLE

“Don’t bother any more–
I’ll lay another one.”
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concert of traditional and contemporary
music to celebrate Christmas. Start 7 pm.
at St. Michael’s Church, Main Road,
Gidea Park, RM2 5EL. Seasonal
refreshments available in the hall
afterwards. Ticket prices £10 Adults / £5
Children aged 5-17 / Sponsor Patrons
receive a £1 Discount on Advertised
Prices. Please visit our Performance page
on the website –
www.haveringsingers.org.uk - for more
information.

17 Saturday – Stewart Avenue Allotments
are holding their Christmas Event 11 am
– 2 pm.

17 Saturday- Concert of varied Christmas
music at All Saints Church at 7.30pm.
This will be followed by mulled wine and
mince pies in the Vestry Hall. Tickets £6.
Contact Helene on 01708 225 629 or pay
at the door. Please come and join us.

JANUARY 2017
HAPPY NEW YEAR!
3 Tuesday - Oglethorpe Women’s

Institute are holding a Social Evening
with a Chinese Auction. Our meetings are
held at Cranham Social Hall, 103 Front
Lane, RM14 1XL at 7.45 pm. Visitors are
welcome.

4 Wednesday – Harold Wood Evening W.I.
have a Fun Games Evening held at the
War Memorial Hall in Gubbins Lane 7.30
for 7.45 pm start. Visitors are welcome
entrance is £2.50, which includes
refreshments. For more details please
ring Joanne on 0787 5670419.

6 Friday – Coffee & Conversation morning
re-opens at 10.30 – 12.30 pm at Cranham
Social Hall, 103 Front
Lane, RM14 1XL. Entrance £2, this

includes refreshment and as much cake
as you want!

7 Saturday - The Havering Branch of the
East of London Family History Society
hold meetings first Saturday of every
month at Trinity Church, Station Road,
Upminster RM14 2SJ doors open at 1pm
meeting starts at 2pm. The Computer
Group meets at the same venue 11am –
1pm. Teas and coffees can be purchased.
Members and visitors welcome to either
or both.

9 Monday – Essex Wildlife Trust Havering
Group have an illustrated talk by Lindsey
Jones from “the friends of West Ham
Park” on her recordings of the wildlife of
West Ham Park. Meetings are held on
the 1st floor meeting room in
Hornchurch Library at 8 pm to 9.45 pm.
Donation of £2.50 to help cover hall hire,
includes tea, coffee and biscuits. For
more information please contact Joy
Emerson on 01708 440297.

10 Tuesday Upminster Horticultural
Society – AGM and Langtons Gardens :
History and Restoration - Nigel Oxley.
Following our AGM, Nigel, Historic
Buildings and Landscapes Officer at
Havering Council, will tell us about the
history and recent restoration and
development of Langtons Gardens in
Hornchurch.The talk will take place in
the New Windmill Hall, St Mary’s Lane,
Upminster from 7.45 pm to 9.45 pm.
Doors open at 7.15 pm. Entrance is Free
to members, non-members are very
welcome for a fee of £2.00. For further
information on Upminster Horticultural
Society see our website
www.upminsterhorticulturalsociety.co.uk
or
info@upminsterhorticulturalsociety.co.uk

Contact David anytime 07790 927926 or 01708 227535
d.gardenandhome@btinternet.com

All quotes free, OAP discount on all jobs

24 Hour Emergency Repair Service 
All Domes�c Plumbing Work | New Installa�ons & Maintenance

Burst Pipe Repair  
Blockage Removal
Bathroom Installa�ons 
Boiler Repair & Installa�ons 
Central Hea�ng 
Taps 
Water Tank Maintenance

www.DTPlumbandHeat.com 
Email:Dave@dtplumbandheat.com                    Telephone:07552486476 
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• INTRUDER ALARMS
• CCTV SYSTEMS
• FIRE ALARM SYSTEMS & EMERGENCY LIGHTS
• DOOR ACCESS SYSTEMS
• FIRE EXTINGUISHERS

MONITORED AND MAINTAINED ALARM OPTIONS AVAILABLE INCLUDING POLICE
REGISTERED SYSTEMS
REPAIRS AND MAINTENANCE TO EXISTING ALARM SYSTEMS
BT REDCARE and DUAL COM APPROVED INSTALLERS

PHONE FOR NO OBLIGATION QUOTATION
0300 3032536 OR 01708 221001

www.its-home-security.co.uk email: rob.itsfire@gmail.com

51551 KM607736 FS517417 912

ITS Fire & Security
Trading name of:
Day2Day Fire & Security Ltd / Day2Day Security Services Ltd
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Crime Prevention
At the last
Cranham
Ward
meeting we
were
advised by
the Safer
Neighbour-
hood Team
that the
recent
burglaries
in the

Cranham Ward were made easier
by residents not having locked
front doors securely. UPVC doors
have to have the handle lifted
before locking, if you just close
the door and lock, the door will
move making access easy for

anyone wanting to gain unlawful
entry to your property. As well as
doors you should ensure windows
are closed and locked where
possible, when leaving the house.
We were also reminded not to
leave valuables in parked cars
and not to leave personal items
visible.
The clocks have now changed
and the nights are drawing in, so
make sure you leave a light on in
a dark property, and use light
switch timers to switch the lights
on for you.

Cllr GILLIAN FORD

Your Wool Please
Pleased to repeat this request
from Mary Lee of Cranham who

has been collecting wool blankets,
wool jumpers, small knitted toys
and wool squares for the
Christian Hope Charity is still
collecting. If you have any of
these items please leave at Kindas
School Outfitters in Station Road,
Upminster.

Engayne School
PSPO
Following the introduction of the
Public Space Protection Order
(PSPO) around James Oglethorpe
School last month, the scheme
will be introduced at Engayne
School as from 16th January 2017.
All residents, parents and staff
members affected by the scheme
have been notified.

Cllr CLARENCE BARRETT

Guides Bulb
Planting
A number of Guides from the 6th
Upminster Guides Unit, based at
St. Laurence church, recently
spent a cold afternoon planting
5000 bulbs in Clockhouse
Gardens, as part of their Baden
Powell Challenge. This was a true
community project working with
Havering Council and Havering
East Rotary Club as part of the

Purple4polio. This project is
about raising awareness of the
work Rotary has done throughout
the world to eradicate polio which
has had significant success. The
Council is organising planting of
bulbs throughout the Borough in
their parks and open spaces, they
have several thousand to plant.
The crocus bulbs planted are all
purple and so in the spring
Clockhouse Gardens, in the area
known as the Friends Garden,
should be awash with colour.

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

Care Home for
Upminster?
Further to the article in last
month's Bulletin by Cllr Linda
Van den Hende on Carebase who
held an exhibition in Upminster
on their plans to build a 70 bed
Residential Care Home with a 32
bed Brain Injury Home on the
vacant site in St. Mary's lane next
to Coopers Coborn School
Playing Fields, as yet no planning
application has been received by
the Council. However, we shall
keep you advised of further
developments, including any
formal planning application,
through the Bulletin and our
website at ucra.co.uk.



Lower Thames
Crossing
As we go to press we understand
that the Highways Agency will be
announcing their preferred route.
As soon as we have the details we
will let you know.

DIARY

DECEMBER
7 Wednesday Upminster Ward
Meeting at St Joseph’s Social
Centre at 7.30 pm
8 Thursday Cranham Ward
Meeting at Cranham Community
Centre, Marlborough Gardens at
7.45 pm
All welcome.

PLEASE NOTE THERE ARE
NO WARD MEETINGS FOR
JANUARY

FEBRUARY
15 Wednesday Upminster &
Cranham Residents Association
AGM at St Joseph's Social Club
Hall at 7.30 pm. Further details
will be in next issue.
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ASSOCIATION
COUNCILLORS:

Upminster Ward:
Linda Hawthorn 225451

lindahawthorn@hotmail.co.uk
Ron Ower 07721 780372
cllrronower@yahoo.com

Linda Van den Hende 223761
Cranham Ward:

Clarence Barrett 07863 116029
Gillian Ford 641317

councillorgillian.ford@havering.gov.uk
June Alexander 227092

councillorjune.alexander@havering.gov.uk

ASSOCIATION
CONTACTS:

Editor:
Bruce Nicholls 07505 289568

bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Commercial Advertising:
Ron Ower 07721 780 372
bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Upminster Organizer:
Cllr Linda van den Hende

(223761)
lindavandenhende@btinternet.com

Residents’ Association Website:
Cllr Clarence Barrett

(07863 116029)
cllrclarencebarrett@yahoo.co.uk

www.ucra.co.uk

Are You a Home Owner aged over 55?
Have you ever considered releasing the money in

your home to...

• Pay for Home Improvements
• Debt Consolidation
• Luxury Holidays

For more information
Call: 0800 6127362
Mob: 07964 282678

Kevin.hull@therightequityrelease.co.uk
The Right Equity Release Ltd which is authorised and regulated by the Financial

Conduct Authority Registered in England and Wales No. 07166676

CLEAN BEE DOMESTIC SERVICES

Do you need a Friendly Helping Hand around the house?

Reliable, Professional and Caring

Weekly, Fortnightly, Monthly House Cleaning to
suit your requirements

Fully Insured and CRB Checked, Local Mature Lady

Household Organising, Local Errands and
Chaperone Service also available.

Please call Julie to discuss all your Domestic needs
07850 522510 or 01708 221946
cleanbeedomestics@yahoo.com

Upminster
Fascias, Soffits &

Guttering
• Fully Insured

• Free Estimates

• 15 year Guarantee

• Free advice and quotations

• 27 years’ experience

• Will beat any written quotation

• EPDM Rubber roofing

Office: 01708 225910 Mobile: 07747386321
Email: upminsterfasciasandsoffits@aol.co.uk

Style by Jess is a new mobile hairdressing and styling service
covering Hornchurch, Emerson Park, Upminster and the

surrounding areas offering a unique salon experience in the
comfort of your own home.

Available weekdays and evenings and with an emphasis on
personal attention, we aim to offer an enjoyable, friendly and

relaxed hairdressing experience.

Call or text 07817 379073 to book
www.stylebyjess.co.uk

email: jess@stylebyjess.co.uk
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TERRY LOWRY
PAINTER AND DECORATOR

CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED
ALL INTERIOR & EXTERIOR WORK UNDERTAKEN

VERY COMPETITIVE PRICES
INCLUDING 10% OFF FINAL QUOTE FOR PENSIONERS

10% OFF FINAL QUOTE FOR 2 ROOMS OR MORE
PHONE: 01708 227365
MOBILE: 07526 785946
EMAIL: t.lowry1@sky.com



J.WRIGHT - ELECTRICIAN
REWIRES
EXTRA SOCKETS
COOKER POINTS
SECURITY LIGHTS

CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED
FOR ALL ELECTRICAL

INSTALLATION

FREE ESTIMATES
CALL 01708 448402

OOAAKK  RROOYYAALL  NNUURRSSEERRIIEESS,,  335555a FFRROONNTT  LLAANNEE,,
CCRRAANNHHAAMM,,  UUPPMMIINNSSTTEERR,,  RRMM1144  11LLWW

TTEELL::  DDAAYY  0011770088  222244773333    EEVVEENNIINNGGSS  &&  WWEEEEKKEENNDDSS  0011770088
770000555577

MMOOBBIILLEE::  0077778888  772255885533

DAVIDWILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
�  COMPLETE GARDEN LAYOUT
� PAVING A SPECIALITY
� PONDS, WALLING, ROCK GARDENS
� TREE FELLING, FENCING
� SHRUBS, TREES, ALPINES
� CONIFERS

FFEEEELL  WWEELLCCOOMMEE  TTOO  CCAALLLL  IINN  FFOORR  AANNYY
        AADDVVIICCEE  OONN  LL AANNDDSSCCAAPPIINNGG  AANNDD
        PPLL AANNTTIINNGG  FFOORR  YYOOUURR  GGAARRDDEENN

Printed by FT Print, Centrus Business Park, Mead Lane, Hertford, SG13 7GXPublished by Upminster & Cranham Residents’ Association. Bruce Nicholls, 38 Derham Gardens, Upminster, Essex, RM14 3HA

(Busypledge Ltd)
We do all roofing work:- Strip & Retile, Tiles replaced & Roofs repaired, Flat Roofs
Stack Re-Point-Re-Build & Lead Flashing, Valleys PVC-U Fascia, Soffit & Guttering

No Job Too Small or Too Large
We are a Family Firm with three decades of Roofing Experience At Your Service

All Personal Estimates & Advice Are Free - All Work Guaranteed

Visit our website: www.gbroofing.co.uk
Email: info@gbroofing.co.uk
Telephone 01708 220610

Fax 01708 859366


